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Florida Governor Puts Kibosh on Local Leave Laws

Florida Governor Rick Scott has signed a bill that puts the kibosh on local leave and attendance laws.  House Bill 655 
prevents Florida’s political subdivisions from requiring private employers to provide employees with disability, sick 
leave or “personal necessity” benefits, among others.

In a statement, Governor Scott said: "This bill fosters statewide uniformity, consistency and predictability in Florida's 
employer-employee relationships. These fundamental elements are essential to ensuring a business-friendly 
environment that supports job creation."

Florida’s interest in restricting political subdivisions from acting independently on workplace issues began in 2003, 
when, in response to “living wage” ordinances passed by municipalities in other states, Florida passed a law prohibiting 
local governments from establishing minimum wage levels for private employers in their individual jurisdictions.  
Allowing municipalities to do so “would threaten to drive businesses out of these communities and out of the state in 
search of a more favorable and uniform business environment,” according to the introductory provisions of that bill. 
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